WETHERBY TOWN COUNCIL ANNUAL TOWN MEETING

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD IN THE TOWN HALL ON

THURSDAY 31 MAY 2012
PRESENT:  
Cllr C Bentley (Town Mayor)
Mrs M Brewer


Cllr R Aitken 
Mrs L Graham


Cllr D Farrell 
Ms K Knight


Cllr N Harrington 
Mrs C Clayton


Cllr E Hilditch 
Mr A Herbert


Cllr A Lamb 
Mr & Mrs J Daniels


Cllr G Moss 
Mrs M Nicholson 


Cllr J Wardley 
Mr M Dobson


Cllr G Wilkinson 
Mr D Paulley




Mrs S Ellen 




Mrs J Wayne




Mrs J Burrow



Mr & Mrs C Oates




Mr B Warrener



Mr & Mrs R Taylor



Mr & Mrs P Eaves
In Attendance:  Barbara Ball (Town Clerk)

                           Sally Brown (Admin. Assistant)

Cllr Cindy Bentley, the Town Mayor, welcomed everybody to the meeting.
 
1.
APOLOGIES

Cllrs J Brady, N O’Byrne, J Procter, H Chapman, D Nicholson &  J Trower sent their apologies.  These were accepted.

2.
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 19 MAY 2011
The minutes of the last Annual Town Meeting were agreed as correct.

3. MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

There were no matters arising.

4. REVIEW OF 2011/12
Cllr Bentley reviewed the past year in Wetherby.   A copy of this review was available for all attendees at the end of the meeting and will be attached to the minutes.

5.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

One local resident commented on the fact that markings had been painted on the pavement for the new lighting and asked if they could be erased now the lamps are in situ.

Another resident complained about banners placed on the Garden of Rest and Bridgefoot.  It was explained to him that these were for some larger community events that happened occasionally but he felt these were very much a health hazard as drivers’ attention would be drawn to these signs.

The state of the layby at Wattle Syke was of concern to one resident who told those assembled that lorries regularly churned up the grass adjacent to the layby.  Cllr Wilkinson said that he was meeting with Highway Engineers from LCC in the near future and would bring up this issue with them.

As part of the licence for Jubilee Gardens, this area is locked during the hours of darkness.  However, a resident of Wharfedale Lawns said that there had been several incidences with people climbing over the fence of the Wharfedale Lawns gardens to access the Jubilee Gardens.  The meeting was informed that the Police do now have the access code to the gate

Concerns regarding visibility when turning from Caxton Street into Crossley Street were highlighted and again Cllr Wilkinson will mention this to Highway Engineers.

Cllr Aitken strenuously requested that action be taken by Leeds City Council during the next year regarding parking in Wetherby.  This has been an issue for a long time and action is desperately needed.   Cllrs Lamb and Wilkinson told the meeting that they agreed that this was a huge problem and that despite Cllr Aiken’s remarks that nothing had happened, inroads were being made to solve this problem.  Finance is, of course, one of the major issues and all recent developments in the town have made contributions which will go towards car parking.  The situation was, at one stage, close to conclusion but with the planning application from Sainsburys and then subsequent rumours around supermarket planning, the arrangement fell through.

As the issue is of such importance to Wetherby, the LCC Ward Councillors felt that it was important that the car park situation was looked at and decided upon as a whole rather than doing it bit by bit and getting it totally wrong.

5.1 Short Presentation regarding Police Help Desk

The police had asked that this be removed from the agenda as the issue had not progressed as quickly as anticipated.  It will be discussed at a future Town Council meeting.

The meeting closed at 8.15pm with the Town Mayor saying she hoped to see everyone at all the events that had been planned for the Jubilee weekend.

